
West River Drive over Parks Creek 
Bridge Rehabilitation

BIN 3335400
PIN 9754.81

Tioga County, in cooperation with the New York 
State Department of Transportation (NYSDOT) and 
the Federal Highway Administration (FHWA), is in 
the process of developing preliminary plans for the 
rehabilitation of the West River Drive Bridge over 
Parks Creek in the Town of Nichols.
This federally funded project proposes to replace 
the existing concrete deck with a new concrete 
deck supported on the existing beams and existing 
concrete abutments.  The steel beams will be cleaned, 
repaired as needed and painted.  The replacement 
deck will be slightly wider than the existing bridge 
and will include 11 foot travel lanes and a larger 3 
foot – 4 inch wide shoulder to replace the existing 
narrow safety walk.  During construction, vehicles 
will be detoured on site using a temporary bridge to 
the south of the existing bridge.  Pavement on West 
River Drive within the project area will be resurfaced.  

The estimated construction cost for this structure is 
approximately $541,000.  Construction is anticipated 
to begin in Spring 2020 and be completed during the 
2020 construction season.
This informational flyer is being distributed as part 
of the continuing efforts by NYSDOT, FHWA, and 
the Tioga County Department of Public Works to 

encourage public input into the development of 
transportation projects. 
Questions and comments can be provided using the 
attached comment form. Please provide comments 
to Tioga County Department of Public Works no 
later than August 30, 2019.
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